


Three River Respite Summary of Impact 
 
2023 Grant for Program Support:  2023 Camp Counselors 
 
During the 2023 camp season, this grant funded the salary of our camp counselor as well as the 
Executive Director time during the 2023 camps.  This grant enabled us to host 8 day camps in 
the summer and fall of 2023 and our first ever overnight camps in fall of 2023.  Through this 
grant, we were able to pay for camp counselors, ensuring consistency for the foster children in 
our care during the camps.  Our counselor, along with our Executive Director, were able to bond 
with the children at camp and were able to be a trusted adult that the kids could count on.  
During the 2023 camp season, we were able to serve 25 children over the course of the camp 
season, providing respite to the foster families while the kids were well cared for and enjoying a 
fun day of camp.  Many of the children returned for multiple camp sessions.  The benefit of this 
grant enabled us to have consistency in our counselors, ensuring that the children at camp 
could build a relationship and trust with our counselor.  This helps the children at camp to build 
healthy connections and to be more relaxed and able to enjoy camp since they know the 
counselor from previous camps.   
 
Here is a link to the highlight blog post we did for our camp counselor, funded by the Joanna 
Foundation Grant:  https://www.threeriversrespite.com/post/meet-trr-s-first-counselor-ali 
 
Here is a link to a news story by Live5News around the Joanna Foundation Grant we received:  
https://www.threeriversrespite.com/post/trr-made-the-news 
 
Here is a link to our press release announcing the Joanna Foundation Grant:  
https://www.threeriversrespite.com/post/press-release-trr-receives-joanna-foundation-grant 
 
Thank you for supporting Three Rivers Respite with this grant.  It was a true gift to our 
organization and to the foster children attending camp and the foster families we support.  This 
was our first year hosting day camps and overnight camps, and this grant helped ensure 
consistency in our camp operations for the year.   
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